TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th November 2016
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

 Chairperson Barry Hodgson 
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner

Clerk Adele Waddington Councillor John Dransfield


Councillor Beverley Robinson 

 Cllr Ian Hartley 



Cllr Paul White
Apologies:  Councillor Seb Wilcock, Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price, PCSO Luke Gregory, Cllr Karen Parsons, Cllr Margaret Foxley, Cllr Ruth Crompton, Cllr Adrian Foulkes
Also present : Paul Wilson
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd October 2016 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed Cllr Reyner, seconded Cllr Robinson 
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
No response has been received about the letter that has been sent to the Police and Crime Commissioner about the on-going issues with Wycoller car park and the amount of vehicle crime.  Adele to follow up.  3 vehicles were broken into on Friday 4th November.  
Resident’s Issues

Paul Wilson attended the meeting to advise what is happening with the Parish Hall.  About a year ago, the decision was made that the hall was no longer viable and that it needed to be put up for sale.  The for sale signs have now been erected and the property is being marketed.  There is an opportunity for an additional piece of land to be purchased to the rear of the building as the Church Council have already been advised that there would be issues with parking.  The building needed a lot spending on it to get it up to standard.  There is now just one group using the building and it is on a week-to-week agreement.  The building is owned by the Church and overseen by the Diocese of Blackburn.  The Church is a charity and the building must be sold for the best value.  Following its closure, there may be some alterations to the Church, but they must bid for the money for any work, as any proceeds from the sale if the Parish Hall would not automatically come back to Trawden.  
Cllr Robinson asked about the Vicarage as Trawden in Bloom have been doing very little work on the peace garden whilst it was unclear as to what was happening with the building.  The vicarage belongs to the Diocese of Blackburn and there may be someone in there soon.  The Church council have a peppercorn lease on the garden area, and they have just been advised that the Diocese are planning on transferring land of the Peace Garden area over to the Church

Matters Arising
NWIB
There are plans for some small alterations on the bus terminus garden, so Cllr Robinson asked Adele to check with Paul White whether the £1500 that is available (as advised at the last meeting) could be bid for by the group.
The tree roots need to come out from where the cypress tree was.  Cllr’s Hodgson and Hartley to arrange.

Cllr Robinson reported that the Trawden in Bloom team received a Gold Award for the competition and a special Trevor Leese award for the Young Bloomers.  The judges were very impressed by the work that had occurred in the past year, and were very pleased that children have been engaged in the project.  Cllr Robinson has purchased some photo frames, and copied the children a certificate each which she is going to try and present at the school assembly.  

23/2017

Lancashire County Council have responded to the request about changing the large ‘Trawden’ sign outside CNC advising that it is on private land, so they are not willing to change it.  It was suggested that this broken sign be taken down, cut down and put back up.  This will give enough room for another ‘Trawden in Bloom – Gold Medal Winners’ sign to be erected below it.  Adele to ask Martyn Watson to have a look, and if he can do the alterations, let Cllr Robinson know when it has been done to the other sign can be produced the same size.

Lengthsman

Cllr Robinson asked whether Cllr Hodgson could find out who has done the willow weaving in Wycoller so that they can ask whether it would be viable to do something next to the bus stop across from Trawden Road. 
Trawden in Bloom thanked the Parish council for purchasing the tickets for the prize giving

Colne and District Committee

Following on from the 20mph request on Hollin Hall, Adele has purchased some ’20 is plenty’ signs and they have been delivered to all the houses on the road side from the bus terminus to Floats Mill.  These have been very well received and lots of people have displayed them.
There is one appeal outstanding on the agenda for a property at Well Head
Neighbourhood Plan

The last meeting was held on 2nd November and a lot of progress has been made.  Some information has been received from Pendle Borough Council advising what services they need to provide for the steering group.  Adele to ask to the next NHP meeting.
Allotments
It was requested that a full new map of the allotments is done for the next meeting in order for the Councillors to be able to see whether the new pricing structure is viable.  All Councillors present were willing to help with the measuring of the allotments if required.  
It was also reported that ‘dumping’ is happening again.  Adele to inform Cllr Foulkes

Survey of Garages
As the Parish Council took responsibility of the garages from 1st April 2016, a full survey needs to be carried out to ensure all are in a good state of repair.  Cllr Robinson and Adele to do this and write to all those who need to make improvements in the one month as detailed in the agreement.  Anyone who does not repair to the standard expected will not be able to renew their rent in April 2017.
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Nothing has been received from Pendle Council regarding the excess pieces of land, tram tracks or land at Holme Crescent.  Adele to chase.
It has been brought to the Parish Council’s attention that a third party have expressed interest in taking on the Recreation Ground.  After a lengthy discussion, it was agreed that the Council should re-look at this, and requests costs from Pendle Council as it is feared that its use could be limited if the Council do not take it on.

Christmas Decorations

The old brackets for the LED trees have been removed from the Post Office.  Adele to contact LITE and ask for these as detailed on the purchase order.  
Peter Barrett will PAT test the equipment.  Cllr Foulkes will put the star up at Winewall, Cllr Hodgson will put the star up at Trawden Church, Cllr Hodgson will source a tree, and Cllr Foulkes will put the lights on the tree at the Community Centre.

Parish Council Vacancy

There has been one letter received about the vacancy at Cotton Tree.  David Storey has written advising why he thinks he would be suitable.  The Councillors discussed his letter and advised that we should invite him to the next meeting to co-opt him onto the Council.  Adele to write to David and advise him, and also ask that he looks at the ‘Good Councillors’ guide before the meeting.

24/2017
Parish Matters

Cllr Hodgson is concerned that Cllr Wilcock has not attended a meeting since March.  Cllr Hodgson asked him to attend the meeting in October, but he was unable to.  There is a clause in the code of conduct that states if a councillor misses 6 consecutive meetings without a dispensation from the Chairman, he should be asked to resign his position.  Adele to write to Cllr Wilcock.
Planning Applications
APPLICATION: 16/0687/HHO 

PROPOSAL: Full: Alterations to window opening in front elevation 

AT: 44 Church Street Trawden Colne FOR: Mr Michael Watson 

The Councillors have no objections to this proposal, although it leaves very little scope for the property to be converted back to a shop in future years. 

APPLICATION: 16/0699/HHO 

PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of single storey to rear to create disabled access

AT: 21 Clifton Street Trawden Colne For : Mrs Margaret Pollard
The Councillors have no objections to this proposal as this is one of the only properties that does not currently have a single storey extension to the rear.
Advice received that the extension to the building at field number 4149 has been approved

Correspondence

Bank statement received

Notification of a meeting of the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel on 18th October 2016

Notification that Colne Town Council have applied for a Neighbourhood Plan to cover the whole of Colne

Winter briefing note received and added to the website

Note received from Vince Green at Pendle Borough Council regarding the Transparency code funding and the Local Govt Finance Settlement 2017/18 – Technical Consultation

Confirmation of places booked for the North West in Bloom awards on 29th October 2016

Notification of the Development Management Committee on 24th October 2016

Full inspection report received regarding the playground at Lanehouse Lane.  Some of the issues should have been resolved, as the original agreement with Pendle Council.  Adele to write to Pendle Council and request that these items be resolved at their cost.
Report received regarding some trees to the side of the river at Cotton Tree which are dangerous and need removing.  Pendle Borough Council to arrange with property owner.

Response received from Lancashire County Council Highways regarding the ‘Trawden’ sign outside CNC Support

Advice of the next Community Cohesion meeting which is to be held on 16th November 2016 10am – 12 noon.  Cllr Hodgson unable to attend.  Adele to send apologies
Notification of the Pendle Countryside Access Forum on 23rd January 2017

Request from Against Breast Cancer Limited received asking if they can locate a textile recycling bank in the village.  As we have no recycling facilities within the village, and 3 banks in Colne, The Councillors feel that this would not be appropriate for the area.
Confirmation of the Remembrance Day Services received

Information received about the Annual Mayor’s Bit of a Do which is to be held on 7th December at the Municipal Hall

Neighbourhood Planning protocol received from Pendle Borough Council

Email received regarding the barrier at Ball Grove.  It was proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Dransfield that the barrier should remain, and a key-coded box be installed so that there are no issues with access by the emergency services if required
Application letter received from David Storey for the vacant councillor position at Cotton Tree

Reply received from Colyton Parish Council regarding their Victorian Toilet

Email received from Neil Watson regarding failed Neighbourhood Plans

Email received from Karen Pugh regarding dumping on allotments

25/2017

‘Plan-it’ Bradford October 2016 received

Details received for the launch of Pet Safe

Invitation to attend the Friends of Ball Grove meeting on 15th November (email sent out) can anyone attend?

Finance
Bank transfer of £408.25 to Steven Hounslow for October hours
Bank transfer of £164.94 to Mandeleigh Plants for plants
Bank transfer of £41.94 to Mandeleigh Plants for plants 
Cheque for £2588.40 to Pendle Borough Council for the enhanced Countryside Services

Cheque to Cllr Robinson for £31.99 reimbursement of photo frames

Cheque to Cllr Robinson for £45.60 reimbursement of compost

Cheque to Cllr Robinson for £15.00 reimbursement of plants

Cheque to Cllr Robinson for £78.40 reimbursement of plants

Cllr Dransfield has been looking at pension options for the Clerk, but has been unable to find a suitable private pension.  The details he has found look very good.  Adele to check with the Accountant that this is compatible with their system.

Meeting closed 10.25pm – next meeting 5th December  2016
Dates for future meetings
2017 – to be agreed
26/2017
